
Professionalism and Ethics Committee: The Professionalism and Ethics Ad Hoc Committee 

was established by the AABI chairman to respond to issues that may arise from Section 206 of 

the “Airline Safety and Federal Aviation Administration Extension Act of 2010” titled Flight 

Crewmember Mentoring, Professional Development and Leadership. The Act required the 

FAA to develop procedures for Part 121 carriers to establish flight crewmember mentoring 

programs, establish flight crewmember professional development committees, establish or 

modify training programs to accommodate substantially different levels and types of flight 

experience and to incorporate leadership and command training for all flight crewmembers. The 

committee was tasked to draft official AABI responses to Aviation Rulemaking Committees 

(ARC), Notices of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM), and FAA Regulations (FAR) about 

Professionalism and Ethics. The committee was also tasked to review documents stemming 

from the Act, and to make recommendations to the Criteria and Guidance committees that 

might enhance professionalism and ethics in AABI accredited programs. 


